Draft Minutes of the Gull and Silver Lakes Ratepayers Association - Directors’ Meeting (BOD)
Saturday, May 18, 2013, Home of Doug Wallis – 795 David St. E., Gravenhurst

Board Members Present:
Jonathan Hutcheon, Jim Davis, Donna McLean, Doug Wallis, Dave Friesen, Frank Archibald
Board Member’s Regrets:
Dave Checkland

	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Decision/Action
	Responsible

	Welcome, Proof of Quorum and Approval of Agenda 
	· Jonathan  welcomed all directors present and declared there were sufficient Executive members  present to establish quorum
	· M/S/C to accept Agenda as presented
	

	Approval of Prior Minutes
	· Copies of Minutes for BOD meeting held September 1, 2012 previously distributed, were not available at this BOD meeting, for purpose of approval 
	· DMc to recirculate Minutes for approval then Minutes to be uploaded on website by JH
	DMc/BOD/JH

	Finance Report
	· $12,287 cash on hand of which $8,141 is held in short term GIC

· Comfortable balance but directors know contingency is necessary to meet the cost of future contestings of commercial development

· Revenue patterns suggest that in normal, quiet years, 80 membership level is normal; in years of crisis or urgent topics such as Kendari Lands development membership can swell 50% to 120 memberships 

· Water quality testing costs about $1,000 or approx.40% of regular membership revenues ($30 x 80 memberships)
· Only other major cost are Newsletters and AGM;  typical net revenues (after costs) $500 annually
	· No action required
	

	Membership
	· Paid up members 87
· 245 properties on tax rolls [only 200 dwellings so average memberships around 40% of occupancy]

· JH approached Town and requested maps with assessment rolls stamped on them to identify zones where few members

· JH has been looking at ease of payment method to facilitate online payments
· Donna thought she saw a site for non-profits to collect dues

· The question was asked if our banking arrangement allowed for email payments

· JD offered to contact MLA and see how memberships encouraged, collected etc. 

· DMc offered to put together welcome packages for new cottagers
	· DMc to enquire at TD Bank to see if we can accept email payments for memberships
· JH and DMc to look at online solutions to collect payments 
· JD to contact MLA
	· DMc, JH, JD

	Spring Newsletter 
	· After some discussion there was a consensus that only one Newsletter is warranted – however other communications could be sent out anytime and especially after AGM. To be included in 2013 Spring issue:

· a) Water Quality Testing (Greg Bertrand)- short synopsis
· b) President’s Report (JH)
· c) Council Update from Councillor (JH) 
· d)  Jevins and Cornell Lakes Conservation Story (FA)(JD)
· e) Mary Story(Grace and Speed Museum) to be approached for Speed Boat Show piece 
· f)  Basic guidelines for property upgrades such as building Bunkie (JH to approach Planning Dept.)
- JH looking for volunteer to help with formatting etc. and for specific areas of interest as opposed to recruiting Board members
	-     Newsletter items to be delivered to Jonathan before June 14 with Newsletter to be posted on Website and Paper Copies of Newsletter to be  mailed out no later than  Jun e 28
- DMc to help with mailing


	-  JH, DMc, FA, JD, GB, Town Councillor

	Active Business
	· Lifeguarding At Gull Lake Park -- property is continued for the forseeable future – MUCH THANKS to Liz Palatics and her family for their lobbying efforts 

· BOD presented Frank Archibald with small token of appreciation tol show appreciation for this 
· Gull Lake Town Dock Update -  Town advised JH that new dock due before end of July – JH to monitor

· Hewitt St. Update -  JD advised the Board that cottagers using Hewitt St dock, parking and garbage facilities are very unhappy;  garbage bins have been relocated back to parking area but no additional parking has been added therefore users worse off than before 

· AGM planning – regular timeframe; speakers to be invited - Mayor Donaldson and Greg Bertrand (water quality testing); JH to deliver BOD reports

	-  JH to monitor addition of new dock at Gull Lake Park

- JH to confirm booking of Seniors Centre for AGM on July 27

- JH to invite Councillors to attend meeting and Mayor Donaldson to speak

- JD to contact Randy Jorgensen for meeting about Hewitt St parking etc. 

  
	- JH

	New Business
	· Gull Lake Regatta – after a brief discussion there was a consensus that the Association is not prepared to be the official sponsor and organizer of this event, at this time.  If there is a person or persons willing to step up and take this on, the Association would be happy to revisit the issue
· Music on the Barge -  as the majority of attendees appear to come from Town and elsewhere, and not from the membership, the Association is not interested in taking any major role with this initiative

· DMc queried the status of our membership with the MLA – JH to check

· JH asked if we retained insurance coverage and/or if this was necessary – after a brief discussion there was agreement that the exposure for the Association was nil and therefore no insurance purchase was warranted

	- JH to check if we are current paid up members of MLA
	  - JH

	Kendari Lands Conservancy
	· A meeting of JH, Frances Gregory, JD and Doug Wallis has been scheduled following this BOD meeting to look at this and then report  back to BOD
	- JH, JD to meet with volunteers to discuss next steps 
	- JD/JH

	Next Meetings and Termination
	· Board discussed next meetings – unless something important comes up, next meeting to be held Labour Day weekend after AGM at end of July
· There being no further business, the meeting then terminated
	· Next meeting Labour Day weekend
	· BOD


